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Dear Pastors, Partners, and Praying friends, June 2025

This past month:

Thank you for praying for our annual Renew Ladies Conference! We had nearly 200 women in
attendance from 14 different churches throughout Santiago and southern Chile. The sessions
challenged women to renew their minds in how they think about God, themselves, and others. |
had the opportunity to teach the final general session on Philippians 2:1-5, focusing on why we
should and how we can be like-minded toward one another. We've already heard from several
ladies about how impactful the conference was and how it prompted them to examine their own
thought-lives and attitudes. We praise the Lord for how He blessed this event and continue
to pray that He will keep working and transforming hearts.

We also had a wonderful Mother's Day celebration at Liberty Baptist! Several young ladies and |
prepared dishes and helped serve a hearty breakfast to the church while the kids sang a song we
had been practicing for several weeks in Sunday school. We honored 13 moms with kind words
from their children and special gifts from the church.

Liberty Baptist Church held its three-day missions conference this month, including an
international dinner. Two teenagers, a friend, and | prepared Japanese food while others brought
. dishes from Chile, Ecuador, Italy, Peru, and South Korea. Pastor Mauricio Pérez of Omega Baptist
was the keynote speaker and delivered a powerful challenge to the church regarding its role in
missions and the impact and influence it can have. The church also heard from three church
planters—two who are just getting started and one who has already launched a Bible study in
Puente Alto and is praying for a place to rent for future church services. We praise the Lord for
the opportunity to be encouraged in missions and to hear about future church plants.
Please pray that God would work in hearts as Liberty Baptist seeks to grow in its vision and
Praises commitment to supporting missions.

e Renew Ladies Conference . .
This coming month:

I'll be teaching at Liberty's upcoming ladies meeting—please pray that it will be a blessing to
those who attend. We'll also be hosting a church group from Knoxville, TN, from the end of June
through early July, and we're looking forward to their time with us!

o Mother's Day at Liberty Baptist
o Recent Missions Conference

Prayer Requests
o Liberty Baptist's Growth Would you like to visit Chile this fall? Travis Snode will be leading a trip to Chile from October
o Property for Liberty Baptist 20-28, 2025, with 20 available spots. If you're interested in experiencing firsthand what God is
o Teaching at Ladies Meeting doing here, contact Travis for more details at travis@visionmissions.com. Thank you for faithfully

following, praying, and giving toward all that the Lord is doing here in Chile!
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